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Summary of February 23, 2017 Meeting 

8:30-10 am, Lynch Center, Fulton 515 

 

Laura O’Dwyer (Chair) 
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Craig Ford 
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Billy Soo 
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1. The summary of the December 15, 2016 meeting was approved. It will be sent to the 

President’s Office. 
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the endowment per FTE student is $554M. BC’s is $165M. The average endowment for the 

group of 19 schools is $7.1B.  

 

BC typically keeps the tuition increase each year at CPI + 2%. This is consistent with what peer 

institutions do. This helps BC fund major academic and capital plans, meet demonstrate 

financial need for its students, and maintain a balanced budget. Key drivers for long range 

planning are tuition growth rate, endowment return, new debt, fundraising, and cost 
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The new president says he will issue another executive order in the next week that will address 

some of the problems of the first order. It was unclear whether the first one was applicable to 

permanent residents. “Non-immigrant” is a visa holder, while an immigrant is green card holder. 

Green card holders by definition have a right to leave and reenter the country. It will be 

interesting to see what changes are made in the next order.  

 

A Council member asked BC’s policy on being a sanctuary campus. Joe Herlihy said that if we 

are approached by federal agency and asked to disclose students by immigration status, we are 

not permitted to because that information is protected under FERPA. We would need a court 

order to disclose it. A small number of schools have identified as a sanctuary campus, but it is 

not clear exactly what that means. Additionally, BC does not ask students to disclose their status 

in terms of DACA, so we would not have that information to report. BC joined other university 

presidents’ statement in support of DACA.  

 

A Council member asked about the potential ACA repeal and how this might affect female 

students and birth control. Joe Herlihy said the minimum qualifications of the ACA required 

reproductive health. He believes the repeal and replace plan is many, many months away, but 

in Massachusetts we may go back to Romneycare. Even before there were mandates from 

Romneycare and the ACA, the university provided birth control under its health policy.  

 

A Council member asked if there is a BC number to call if anyone needs immigration help.  

Joe Herlihy said faculty and employees should call his office, while students should call 

Adrienne Nussbaum in the OISS. PAC members suggest that we disseminate this information 

to the BC community. 
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NEASC Reaccreditation Update: March 12th-14th will be the NEASC reaccreditation committee 

visit to campus. There will be an open faculty session on the afternoon of the 13th, and there 

will be another session with PAC members. We encourage you all to attend. 

 


